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Public Hearing regarding zoning change request in Industrial Park

A public meeting, duly advertised in two consecutive editions of the Observer (July 17 & 24, 2015), was held in Council chambers Monday July 27, 2015 at 7:00pm.  Approximately 22 members of the public were in attendance.  The meeting was held to discuss the application, by Infinity West, to rezone a portion of District Lot 2910 from Resource Area to Marine Industrial Amended (M-2-A).

The meeting began with Mayor Gould and Councillors Gaspar and O’Brien Anderson each reading a statement declaring their conflict of interest and indicating that Supreme Court ruling #S-155085 allowed them to participate in the discussion on proposed Bylaws #425, 2015 Official Community Plan Amendment and #426, 2015 Zoning Amendment and vote despite their conflict status.  
Lawyer Andrea Turton advised Council that she had filed a notice to set aside the Supreme Court ruling #S-155085 and that a hearing was scheduled for August 11, 2015 to hear this matter.  She questioned whether Council was aware of this and if they still wished to proceed with the meeting.  Council advised that they were aware of this and would be proceeding with the public hearing.  

Approximately 16 people spoke about the issue.  There was concern about a lack of understanding about what Infinity West’s business plans encompassed and lack of transparency on the Village’s part.  There was concern expressed because the information was not posted on the Village’s website.  There was also concern about viewscapes and the potential for loss in property value due to the increased activity in the Industrial Park.  There was concerns raised about potential costs to the Municipality although it was made clear that at this time Council has no intention of being involved in this project and that the prior Council’s idea of a Partnership, as defined by the Community Charter, was no longer under consideration.  There was discussion both for and against the project as it relates to environmental degradation – some people concerned that it would increase pollutants in the Kumdis slough area and some feeling that by moving to containerization there would eventually be less pollution. There was a request that this issue be put to a referendum rather than leaving it for Council to vote on.  There was a request for a Community Meeting about the issue.  There was concern about the wisdom in changing an Official Community Plan given that in the early 1980’s the Village paid a significant amount of money to create the original Official Community Plan.  There was discussion about the fact that an Official Community Plan is a living document which should be reviewed regularly and that it was actually completely redone over the course of 2012 and early 2013.  There was discussion about Port Clements being a resource community and that there were some give and takes required to balance people making a living and keeping our environment pristine.     

The meeting was adjourned by Chair Gould at 8:30pm to allow Council to move into a Special Meeting where the two bylaws under consideration could be put to a vote.  Both Bylaws were reconsidered and adopted at the Special Meeting by a 3 for and 2 against margin.
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